
The Information Commis-
sioner Office’s Director of 
Freedom of Information 
and Transparency, War-
ren Seddon, has pub-
lished his latest FOI Di-
rector’s Update (‘the Up-
date’), revealing immi-
nent changes to how the 
regulator enforces the 
law on non-compliant 
public authorities.  

The Update notes that 
the ICO has successfully 
cleared its FOI backlog 
and resolved cases at a 
record pace. Mr Seddon 
thanked the ICO’s FOI 
team “for another incredi-
ble effort over the last 
year following their 
achievements clearing 

our Covid-related back-
log”. 

Despite the gains, the 
Director notes that as the 
ICO enters the last year  
of ICO25 (its Strategic 
Plan), the volume of cas-
es means that the ICO’s 
caseload and its age  
profile is creeping higher. 
Because of this, the regu-
lator is exploring ways to 
do things differently, in-
cluding trying to identify 
further efficiencies in how 
it works, from simplifying 
processes and supporting 
people to exploring how 
new technology can help 
the ICO to work smarter.  

The ICO has also carried 
out training on dispute 
resolution to help it to re-
solve cases in different 
ways, and will be seeking 
to embed this approach 
over the next 12 months. 

The Update states that 
the ICO is further identify-
ing the simple changes it 
can make to improve its 
service for staff, public 
bodies and those that 
come to it for help.  

One change it has already 
implemented is to its deci-
sion notices. From now 
on, where the ICO finds a 
public body to have made 
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Regulator asks for feedback on FOI 
resources  
The ICO is asking for 
feedback on its restruc-
tured FOI resources. It 
wants FOI practitioners 
and other interested par-
ties to complete a survey 
by 16th May 2024.  

The development follows 
the ICO’s launch of its 
Upstream Regulation 
team, whose aim is to 
proactively prevent 
breaches of the Freedom 
of Information Act and the 
Environmental Information 
Regulations.  

The team was established 
to provide more support 
for public authorities deal-
ing with FOI requests. 
This includes the provi-
sion of FOI resources 
through the ICO’s web-
site or by attending rele-
vant events and the publi-
cation of enforcement 
notices, information notic-
es and practice recom-
mendations.  

While the stream of work 
is ongoing, the ICO is 
seeking views from public 

authorities and other FOI 
practitioners to help it in 
planning the next stages, 
as well as feeding into a 
review once the 
workstream is complete.  

The survey, which the 
ICO says takes around  
10 to 15 minutes to  
complete, seeks views  
on the FOI resources, 
impacts to date and  
background information 
about respondents. 
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